
 PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – January 15, 2014 

  
Call to Order of the January 15, 2014, Meeting 
Chairman Crumrine called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:37 PM.  Present were: 
Alberta Ake, Michael Cacciotti, David Caldwell, Ralph Cecere, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, Charles 
Glasser, Donald Hosterman, Kim Hubler, Michael Hudak, Dean Rossi, Michael Vuckovich and Curtis 
Whitesel.  Absent were: Gary Jubas, Thomas Kakabar, William Marshall, James Price and Richard 
Scialabba. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and Michael Vuckovich, the minutes of the December 11, 2013, meetings 
were approved. 
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Charles Glasser, the Committee unanimously approved the December 
District 6 Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by Michael Cacciotti and Dean Rossi, the Football Financial Report presented by Ralph Cecere 
was approved. 
 
On a motion by Curtis Whitesel and David Caldwell, the football reimbursements of 30% and $1.00 for each 
ticket that was presold were approved.  
 
On a motion by Ralph Cecere and Dean Rossi, the Cheerleading Financial Report presented by Michael 
Vuckovich was approved. 
 
Eligibility Hearings  
There were no eligibility hearings. 
 
Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
There were not foreign exchange hearings. 
 
Sportsmanship    
Michael Hudak and Kathy Getz reviewed the below-listed disqualification forms.   
 BB  Philipsburg    player  unsportsmanlike play 
 
2013-2014 Sportsmanship Awards:  The District 6 Committee is requesting that each member 
school submit the name of one male and one female senior athlete who exemplify outstanding 
sportsmanship.  Schools will be provided with medals at the mandatory spring meeting and may 
choose to present the awards as they deem appropriate.  Two male and two female athletes will be 
selected through a lottery drawing to receive one of four, $500.00 dollar scholarships during the 
spring meeting at the Blair County Convention Center.  Please send the names of the athletes by 
email to michael.p.hudak@usps.gov, no later than April 5, 2014. 

 
Communications/Information 
***Just a reminder that the District 6 Annual Banquet is scheduled for Thursday, April 24, 2014.  The 
Dinner will start at 6:00 PM. 
  
Chairman Crumrine received a letter from Dr. Lombardi, asking the District 6 Committee to investigate the 
allegations made by Bishop McCort.  Upon further investigation, Dean Rossi and Michael Cacciotti made a 
motion that Bishop McCort was represented through a telephonic connection, through their solicitor.  No 
further action was taken by the District 6 Committee. The vote was 13-0. 
 



The Committee discussed football championship contests and tournament director Ralph Cecere will be 
having a meeting with the leagues to discuss possible solutions.   
 
Huntingdon High School has requested to enter into a cooperative sports agreement with Mount Union for 
the 2014/15 school year in the sport of boys and girls soccer contingent on satisfactory completion of all 
paperwork and approval at the state level.  The vote was 13-0. 
 
The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, at 3:30 
PM in the Hollidaysburg Area High School Library.   
 
 
            

Respectfully Submitted,   
Sherry Montgomery  
Secretary/Treasurer 


